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13th February 2019

At Kay Park Parish Church Kilmarnock, on Wednesday thirteenth February two 
thousand and nineteen years, which day Kirk Session met and was duly constituted with prayer.

Sederunt: Rev Fiona Maxwell, Mrs J Grant Clerk and other ruling Elders 
as per register with apologies noted. The Meeting was constituted with reading and
prayer.
The List of Business: the agenda as submitted by the Clerk was approved with addition of
of items of correspondence, proposed Presbytery Plan and Basement Youth Café.

Minutes of the Previous Meeting held on 21st November 2018 were proposed by Jess

Barry seconded by Olive Caldwell, approved and signed.
Matters Arising:  None.
Correspondence: a)  Letter of Thanks from Mediterranean Hope
b)  Resignation – Mrs Muriel Watson Area and District Elder

c)  Presbytery of Irvine & Kilmarnock – Compliance with GDPR

d)  Letter of Thanks – East Ayrshire Churches Homelessness Action

e)  Letter of Thanks – Christian Aid

f)  Resignation – Mrs Betty Bryan District Elder

g) Resignation – Mr Hugh McCrone District Elder

h) Resignation – Mrs Charlotte McCrone Elder

The Moderator thanked the retiring elders for their service and commitment.

Presbytery Report:  Report noted.  Mr Ronnie Hamilton, Presbytery Elder, commented that there had been a fair representation of elders at the meeting from Kay Park to consider Local Church Review, which is to replace Quinnquennial report.  Silvija Wilde has indicated that she might be interested in becoming a LCR Team Member. 

Proposed Presbytery Plan:  The Moderator recapped on the process so far.  Three Presbytery conferences have taken place to date and representatives from each church in the Kilmarnock area of the Presbytery had been invited to attend.
At the beginning of the third conference there were two options for consideration known as the “hub” option and  “union/linkage” option.  The “hub” option would have meant a “hub” grouping of Kay Park, St. John’s and St. Kentigern’s.  At this point the “hub” option was our preferred option.  In a very short period of time the ‘hub’ option was removed.  The remaining option in the case of Kay Park is a linkage or union with St Kentigern’s. At this point the ministers went off to have a separate meeting while the office bearers went into small groups for further discussion.  After perhaps 15 – 20 minutes each group was asked for feedback from their group and from this the new Presbytery Plan emerged.  

The Moderator further explained she is on unrestricted tenure and Presbytery cannot make any decision that she is not willing to comply with.  The plan agreed at the Presbytery Conference and going forward to the March meeting of Presbytery has Kay Park going into a linkage with St. Kentigern’s.  The Convener of the Presbytery Committee dealing with this matter requires that we clarify if this is the agreed position of the Kay Park Kirk Session.
There are three possibilities for Kay Park:

SEDERUNT
AGENDA
MINUTES
MATTERS ARISING
CORRESPONDENCE
PRESBYTERY REPORT
PROPOSED PRESBYTERY PLAN
1) a union with St. Kentigern’s with the details being decided through discussion with St. Kentigern’s.  The union option would not necessarily lead to closure of any buildings.  There is to be a review of buildings as part of the ongoing Presbytery Planning process. There would be one Kirk Session and integration of finances.  The arrangements for Sunday worship must allow the one minister

             of word and sacrament to be able to lead acts of worship in both places.



2) a linkage between Kay Park and St Kentigern’s with the details being decided through discussion with St Kentigern’s.  In a linkage both St. Kentigern’s and Kay Park retain their buildings, separate Kirk Session and finances.  The arrangements for Sunday worship must allow the one minister of word and sacrament to be able to lead acts of worship in both places.




3) Kay Park could resist both of the above options and remain as we are.











Currently St Kentigern’s are allowed to call a minister but Presbytery may decide to cist the call.
A lengthy discussion followed with points being raised and clarification sought.
Mr Allan Hamilton proposed that Kay Park seek a Union with St. Kentigern’s seconded by Mrs Audrey Gray.  A vote was then held with 9 voting in favour, 15 voting against and 9 abstentions.  The motion fell.

Further discussion was needed to find a way forward and an extraordinary meeting of Kirk Session will take place on Tuesday 19th February 2019 at 7.30 pm and the clerk was instructed to send out a calling notice.

In view of the lateness of the hour a number of items were removed from the agenda, which will be brought forward to the next meeting.
Fiscal:  The Treasurer presented the statements to 30th November and 31st December 2018.  At the year end there was a deficit of £2178.  He went on to present the Budget Proposal for 2019, which showed a small deficit at the year-end of £3457.  The Budget was approved.

Property:  Report noted.  The Property Convener informed the meeting that the Dry Rot work would be completed the following day and that the problem had not spread to the church.  The repair had been carried out to the folding doors in the hall.  Mr. Davies went on to comment on the external works.  The preferred quotation amounts to £65,000 including VAT.  It is proposed that this work will be carried out in two tranches, the first part shortly and the second part towards the end of 2019 or possibly early 2020.  It is hoped that we will be successful in reclaiming a proportion of the VAT.  Kirk Session agreed to proceed with this work as outlined above.

Presbytery approval will be required before this work can be carried out and will impact on the start date.

DELIVERANCE:  Kirk Session agreed to accept the quotation of £65000 in respect of the exterior work required to the church and to split this work into two tranches.

A new wall mounted monitor is now in the choir room for the use of the Young Church and other groups.  Mr. Davies explained that a new unit had been purchased giving the latest technology.

Church Roll:  Noted.

PROPOSED PRESBYTERY  PLAN
FISCAL
PROPERTY
DELIVERANCE
CHURCH ROLL
Hall Letting Report:  Noted.  It was agreed that from August 2019, the let for the use of the hall by the Playgroup will be Tuesday through to Thursday allowing one whole day free of regular lets to allow for new ideas to be developed or to be used by all day conferences/events.
DELIVERANCE:  The contract with the Playgroup will be reduced from four to three days: Tuesday through to Thursday with effect from August 2019.

Attestion of the Roll:

Members on the Roll as at 31st December 2018 – 466

Number of Communicant Members admitted during the current year

  By Profession - 0

  By Certificate - 0

  By Restoration or Resolution –  1

Number of Communicant Members removed from the Roll in current year

  By Death –  18

  By Certificate - 2

  Otherwise - 0

Total Number at 31st December 2018   -   447

No. of Persons on Supplementary Roll  -  213

Children  17 and under  173

18+ but not on Communion Roll   11

Children Receiving Communion   0

Office Bearers  - Male    33        Female   38

Total Baptisms – 3

Total Weddings – 0

Funerals 44

Safeguarding Report:  As Safeguarding is the responsibility of the Trustees additional information was requested regarding a current complaint.  A member of the Safeguarding Panel stressed that it was important that confidentiality be maintained.

Feedback from Elders’ Conference:  This will be discussed at a future meeting when additional work has been carried out on the SWOT analysis.

New Members: i) Mrs Elizabeth Lindsay (Certificate of Transference


            ii) Mrs Moira Graham Braehead Court (Res of Kirk Session)                   
           iii) Mrs Gillian Docherty Cumbrae Drive (Res of Kirk Session
           
           iv) Mrs Margaret Gemmell 21 Salisbury Avenue Hurlford 


        

(Certificate of Transference)




            v) Mr Robin Gemmell 21 Salisbury Avenue Hurlford 


                          (Certifidate of Transference)

It was agreed to add the above names to the Roll.

Proposed Easter Arrangements:  The Holy Week Services will be held in the Salvation Army Monday through to Thursday with the vigil as normal in New Laigh.  It is planned that there will be Lent Study Groups at various locations but the Moderator was planning also holding a Study Group in Kay Park, one group meeting in the afternoon and another in the evening to accommodate those members who are working.  It would be good for us to study together.

Summer Arrangements:  In previous years there had been arrangement whereby Kay Park and St Andrews and St Marnocks had joint services across six weeks facilitating ministers’ holidays.  However, the Moderator planned to take three weeks off in summer with cover already in place. Mrs Janet Grant proposed that we break this pattern with the timing of the service to be decided following consultation with the Young Church.  The proposal was seconded by Mrs Elearnor Hamilton and unanimously approved by the meeting.

HALL LETTING REPORT
DELIVERANCE
ATTESTATION OF ROLL
SAFEGUARDING
FEEDBACK FROM
ELDERS’ CONF
NEW MEMBERS
EASTER ARRANGEMENTS
SUMMER ARRANGEMENTS
Heart & Soul:  This event will be taking place in Edinburgh in May and anyone who is willing to organize a bus should contact the Session Clerk.

Safety Report:  Report noted.
Children & Youth Report:  Report noted.  There is some thought that going forward there may be some joint co-operation with the Salvatation Army.

Basement Youth Café:  Mr Michael Lacy informed the meeting that the Youth Café will continue but under the auspices of the Baptist Church.  The existing charity is to be wound up and OSCR has been advised of this development.  The Accounts of the charity are now with the accountant and the assets of the charity are to be divided between Kay Park and Baptist and that Kay Park could expect a sum in the region of £13000.

Minister’s Notes:  The baby son of Derek and Elaine Paterson is to baptised on 24th February 2019.  

A review of the chaplaincy of the William McIlvanney Campus is to be undertaken.

Rev David Cameron is currently chaplain to Loanhead and Willowbank Schools despite

both schools being within the bounds of the parish of Kay Park. A review of the chaplaincy of the William McIlvanney Campus is to be reviewd.

Mr Bill Caldwell will represent Kay Park at the forthcoming Burns’ Supper at Park School.  The Minister may be involved in the chaplaincy at Ayrshire College.

The Chief Executive of East Ayrshire Council, Fiona Lees, would like to be more involved with Kay Park and it is anticipated that we will build stronger links with Centre Stage and undertake some partnership working.

Summer Holiday Club:  The leaders in the Young Church feel that this is not the right time for this.  Consideration may be given to some collaborative work with the Salvation Army in this regard.

Date of Next Meeting:  Extraordinary Meeting – 19th February 2019 at 7.30




Kirk Session – 13th March 2019 at 7.30 pm




Planning Group – 26th February 2019 at 10.00 am

Close:  The meeting was closed with the saying of The Grace.



Moderator ____________________________________________



Close ________________________________________________
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